



8月21日，一群来自United Heart 的学生集齐了60箱的捐赠物
送给小区的居民。希望通过这样的活动，能过激发人们的善心，

多做善事。

一年一度的中秋节又到了，我校将在9月9日举办中秋节庆祝活
动，今年的主题是“庆中秋，盼团圆”， 与往年不同的是今年的活
动是在线下举办的。过去两年的中秋节，我们都是在线上举行

的，希望今年师生们能一起在校园里提灯笼、玩游戏，赏月亮。

盼望家家户户团圆与健康。

与此同时，中学九年级的学生也将迎来他们的第一个Milestone
Programme- Habits of Mind （思维与习惯）。这个活动分成
两个阶段进行： 第一阶段的活动多数在学校完成,学生将通过活
动实践所学过的思维。在活动中，不断地反思、改进、重整，让

自己的思维变得更成熟，并懂得做出正确的决策。

第二阶段的活动将在Inagro 进行。学生除了享受大自然外，还
将参与不同的基本项目，例如：组织培养（Tissue Culture）、
菌根培殖（Mychorrhiza、水培（Hydroponic）等活动。习惯
的养成是要从生活开始的，学生的成长过程中少不了挫折，重要

的是如何用正面的态度面对挫折，并重新振作起来。

在这个活动中，学生还需要学会烹煮自己的食物，整理自己的饭

桌和清洗自己的碗碟等等。除了这些基本项目，户外的体能训练

也是很重要的,其中包括了慢跑、划独木舟等。

每一项活动最重要的是反思，反思是一个过程，学生描述他们的

学习，它如何改变，以及它如何与未来的学习经验有关。让我们

培养孩子们用思维

的习惯来学习和领导。

DEAN'S MESSAGE
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The process starts early on in life, and as students
navigate the world around them, they also
experience frustration. Nonetheless, students must
understand that being frustrated is a part of life,
and they should focus on the positive things and
have a positive attitude to face setbacks and cheer
up.

During the programme, students also need to
learn to cook their own food, clean their own table
and wash their own dishes and so on. Beyond all
these basic activities, outdoor physical training is
also essential like jogging, canoeing, etc.

The most important part of each activity is
engaging in reflection, a process by which
students describe their learning, how it has
changed them, and how it relates to other future
learning experiences. Let's monitor our children to
learn and lead with the habits of mind by helping
them build and maintain healthy habits.

Shared by:
Ms Ong Chwee Geok
Dean for Character Development & Student Affairs

On August 21, students from United Heart made
a difference in the community when they
gathered 60 boxes of donations and sent them to
the people in need. Hopefully, this endeavour will
inspire more people to undertake good deeds,
have a positive ripple effect on the community,
and make a difference in the beneficiaries&#39;
lives.

The annual Mid-Autumn Festival is coming again.
Our school will hold the Mid-Autumn Festival
celebration on September 9. This year's theme is
"Celebrating Mid-Autumn Festival, looking
forward to reunion". For the past two years, we
have held the Mid-Autumn Festival online. I hope
for this year'ss celebration, teachers and students
can carry lanterns, play games and admire the
moon together on campus. May the Mid-Autumn
Festival bring everyone hope and bless every
family reunion with moments of joy and
happiness.

Concurrently, the Year 9 students will also have
their first onsite Milestone programme - Habits of
Mind. This activity is divided into two segments.
In the first segment, most of the activities will be
completed at school. The students will practice
the skills they learned from the different activities
to allow them to constantly reflect, improve,
reorganise, think maturely, and make the right
decision.

The second segment of activities will be
conducted at Inagro. In addition to enjoying
nature, students will be involved in different
project-based activities, such as Tissue Culture,
Mycorrhiza, Hydroponic and other activities. Habit
formation is the process by which actions and
behaviours are acquired or cultivated.
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ID Card Request Order

Dear NH community,

Please fill out the link below if you want to order a
new ID card. The new ID card is available for
students, teachers and staff.

https://nh.piagetacademy.org/request/

Thank you.

Regards,
Marketing Team

https://nh.piagetacademy.org/request/


Announcement - Welcoming of New
Staff

Subject Combination
University Research and Preparation
Academic and Non-Academic Achievements
Application Timeline
AS-Level, A-Level, SAT, ACT, TOEFL, and IELTS

GROW Corner: Annual Education
Beyond Year 10 Info Session

26 August 2022
We had our annual Education Beyond Year 10
info session. Mr Dexter, our Secondary Dean,
presented:

We are also honoured to have four of our current
Year 12 students who presented their experience
in choosing A-level subject combinations with
their juniors. Our goal is to help Year 10 students
to make informed decisions going forward to
their junior college journey. It will be a very
important milestone for them, and the school
will do everything we can to help them in every
aspect for the next two years. 

Shared by:
Mr Josh Lim




Ms Shirin Salleh, Vice Principal
Greetings!
It is a great pleasure to be back at NationalHigh
Jakarta School. I left the school in 2020 as the
Dean for Academics. In this new role as the Vice
Principal, I hope to contribute my best efforts in
supporting the Principal, teachers and staff, and
students towards success in learning. I also hope
under my leadership and guidance, NH will
achieve greater excellence. If you have any
questions or concerns, I am contactable at
shirinsalleh@nh.piagetacademy.org.

Ms Anusa Fri Monica, PA to Principal
Ms Anusa Fri Monica is the Personal Assistant (PA)
to the Principal. She will be providing
administrative support and managing
communications between the Principal's office
and the school community. Ms Anusa can be
contacted at
anusamonica@nh.piagetacademy.org

We are happy to welcome the following staff who
have recently joined the NHJS family:
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NHJS Mid-Autumn Festival Celebration 2022

Greetings!
We are very happy to inform you that NationalHigh Jakarta School will be celebrating the Mid-Autumn
Festival on the 9th of September 2022 (Friday). We are very delighted to note that the pandemic
situation is easing up and we can have this celebration face to face. It is a good time for us to celebrate
reunion and be grateful.

In the meantime, the school will continue to implement safety measures such as social distancing to
prevent the spread of COVID-19. We appeal to your understanding if we are not able to invite parents
to this event. Our celebration details are as follow:

More details info regarding Mid-Autumn Celebration 2022 should be referred to Parent's Letter on 1
September 2022. Should you have any queries, you may contact us. Our contact details are as follows:

1) Mr Ding Liang (dingliang@nh.piagetacademy.org)
   Tel:081293297288
2) Ms Fu Yanxing (fuyanxing@nh.piagetacademy.org)
    Tel:081234975110
3) CSO (contactus@nh.piagetacademy.org)
    Tel:(021)58902962

Thank you and stay safe!

Best regards,
NHJS Mid-Autumn Festival Committee
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Students' Achievements
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Lebaran School Holiday 2023

Dear Parents,

Please be informed that the NHJS Lebaran School holiday will be on 21-26 April 2023. This applies to
all students except those who will sit for the Cambridge examinations. 

Students sitting for Cambridge examinations may be required to sit for papers from 24 September
onwards. We will update once we have access to the finalised examination dates from Cambridge.

Thank you.

Regards,
School Management

NHJS' Open House (Face-to-Face)


